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Headteacher’s Hello 
This term seems to have flown by, but with it has been 
many successes and achievements by the children across 
all aspects of school life. Exciting trips, visitors to the school, 
amazing projects and personal successes all need to be 
acknowledged and celebrated. Thank you for all you to do 
to support both your own child and the work that we do here 
at Bishop Perrin School - it is very much appreciated.  
 
Unfortunately I wasn’t able to attend the Easter Service at 
St Augustine’s yesterday, but Miss Macklearn was full of 
praise for the behaviour of the children and the quality of 
their singing and the readings they did. Our thanks to Fr 
John for hosting us, to Mrs Place for all her work preparing 
the children and the Choir for their singing, to all the parents 
who were able to help walk to and from the Church and to 
all the parents who were able to attend the service.  
 
On Wednesday this week we had a visit from the Local 
Authority SEND Advisor, who came in to school, along with 
Fr John and Mrs Williams, two of our Governors, to see how 
we support the children by making school inclusive. Miss 
McAvoy took our visitors around the school and they met 
children, parents and staff to talk about all our practices. It 
was a very positive experience with some areas identified 
for us to develop and work on. My thanks to Miss McAvoy 
for all her planning for the SEND visit and her leadership 
since taking over as our Inclusion Leader in September.  
 
On behalf of all the staff, I would like to wish you a lovely 
Easter holiday and if you are travelling, have a safe and 
enjoyable trip. 
 
Best wishes, 
 
Mr Corke 

Attendance 
The previous week’s attendance; 

CLASS % 

Friendship 95.33 

Endurance 95.33 

Peace 92.33 

Forgiveness 98.67 

Reverence 92.67 

Service 98.67 

Justice 98.08 
 

____________________________________________________ 
 

 

Celebration Worship 
For hard work, great improvement or good behaviour  

CLASS  

Friendship Louis 

Endurance Mahbod & Thomas 

Peace Toby 

Forgiveness Theo 

Reverence Harry 

Service Amy & Josh G 

Justice Whole Class 
 

____________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 

Remembering Important Items 
We have a continued stream of parents/carers coming in 
during the school day to drop items off that children have 
forgotten. It is disruptive and time consuming for the office 
staff to keep leaving the office, for the class teacher who 
has to stop teaching and disruptive to your child and other 
pupils in the class. Please can you help us, and your child, 
by ensuring they arrive with everything required for their 
school day. Thank you. 

Newsletter 26 – Friday 31st  March 2023 

mailto:info@bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk
https://www.bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk/


2 | P a g e  
Bishop Perrin C of E Primary School is a Nut Free School  info@bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk 
  https://www.bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk/  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Volunteers in School 
Thank you to the parents and carers who volunteered last 
term, we would be delighted to welcome volunteers into 
school again next term to support children with their 
learning. We have a very successful, well-supported 
volunteer programme helping children with reading and 
learning their times tables, as well as helping in class and 
volunteering to accompany children on class visits. If you 
would like to come in and volunteer please let us know 
your availability for the next term, we ideally need people 
in the afternoon.  
___________________________________________________ 

 
England Mascots  
Well done to Freya and Ollie who did a great job being 
mascots at the Men’s England match at Wembley last 
Sunday-they looked great in their England kits! 
 

 
 

 
___________________________________________________ 

 
 

 

Class Texts 
For next term, the key texts for classes are listed below. 
We do have a supply of these books in school for use in 
class, but it is very helpful if your child is able to have their 
own copy. If your child has had their own copy of a class 
text during the autumn or spring term and no longer has a 
use for it, please consider donating it to our school 
supplies for future classes to use – thank you. 
 

 Summer 1 Summer 2 

Year 2 The Butterfly Lion – 
Michael Morpurgo 

Charlie and the 
Chocolate Factory – 
Roald Dahl 

Year 3 The Iron Man – Ted 
Hughes 

Planet Omar: 
Unexpected Super 
Spy – Zanib Mian 

Year 4 Tom’s Midnight 
Garden – Philippa 
Pearce 

Who Let the Gods 
Out? – Maz Evans 

Year 5 Why the Whales 
Came – Michael 
Morpurgo 

Children of the Benin 
Kingdom - Dinah Orji 

Year 6 Holes – Louis Sachar  Coming to England – 
Floella Benjamin 

 
Year R and Year 1 will read a range of picture books over 
the course of the term. There is not a need for them to 
have their own copy of the book, but they are welcome to 
bring one in if they have it. 
 
___________________________________________________ 

 
Football and Netball Update 
It was a busy week for both the Football and Netball 
teams playing their last league fixtures this week. The 
Boys and Girls’ Football teams played at Nelson School 
on Monday. Both teams worked really hard throughout 
their respective matches and despite creating lots of 
chances the boys lost 1-0. The Girls had their best 
performance of the season with a 3-0 win, but both games 
were played in a really good spirit with great 
sportsmanship. We are very grateful to both Mr Noden 
and Mr Kenton with all their help at both Football Club and 
during the league matches for the boys. The Netball Team 
had a very tight match against St Edmund’s yesterday, 
narrowly losing 4-5 in a very competitive match. Miss 

Holloway was very proud of the team.  
___________________________________________________ 
 

Lego  
If anyone has any spare or unwanted Lego they are no 
longer using, please can you consider donating it to the 
school as it will be used as part of our Colouring and Lego 
Club.  
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31st March 

Easter Egg Distribution - SA 

Second Hand Uniform Sale - SA 

Last day of Term – School closes 1:30pm 

3rd – 14th April Easter Holidays – School Closed 

17th April Children return to school  

20th April Y5 & Y6 HSBC Maths Sessions 

24th April  Y2 to Whitton Library 
 

25th April 
Y6 to St Augustine’s Church  

School Police Officer to Y5 

27th April YR Hearing Tests  

28th April Y3 to Whitton Library  

1st May Bank Holiday – School Closed  

2 – 5th May Y5 Residential Trip, Isle of Wight 

8th May Bank Holiday – School Closed 

11th May Y5 – Shakespeare Workshop at School 
 

15th May 
School Police Officer to Y4 

Y6 to Whitton Library 

16th May Y5 to St Augustine’s Church  

18th May Class/Group Photography Day 

23rd May Y4 to St Augustine’s Church 
 

26th May 
Y 5 & 6 Careers Day 

Y4 to Whitton Library  

29th May – 2nd June Half Term – School Closed 

5th June INSET Day – School Closed 

6th June Children return to School 

 School Nurse to Y2 

9th June YR Bocketts Farm Trip  packed lunch required 

12th June Y5 to Whitton Library  

13th June Y5 to Orange Tree Theatre, late return to school 4:00 – 4:15pm 

If you have any concerns regarding the safeguarding of children who attend Bishop Perrin CE Primary School, these should be 
reported to the Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Mr Corke. In his absence, concerns should be reported to the Deputy 

Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Miss Macklearn. The School’s Safeguarding Governor is Lucy James. 
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